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Dear Family and Friends, 

2021 has been another difficult year for us all and has presented many challenges in ministry. Praise the Lord that He, the God 
we serve, is sovereign over all!  As we reflect over this past year we have so much to be thankful for. We would like to share with 
you some highlights of the great things that God has done this past year despite the many obstacles that came our way.  

We praise Him for:
	 •	Our first Great-Grandchild named River Heath King!
	 •	Hope for the World High School completed its 3rd year, with 41 students enrolled and 7 graduates.
	 •	The Construction Project is underway for the HFTW Honduras High School, and it is scheduled to be completed by February 

2022 to begin the new school year. Needless to say the he teachers and kids are very EXCITED!
	 •	Internet and /or lesson copies were provided to the students in the village which enabled them to continue their education via 

remote learning.
	 •	The new church plant celebrated its 1st year anniversary with 145 in membership. The ministry has continued to provide 

chairs, Bibles, teaching resources, and food for the children’s church as we help to serve the Lord together.    
	 •	A supporting church in the states has approved a 3 year project to help construct a new building for the new church in the 

village as we are still meeting faithfully in a nearby field. 
	 •	110 salvations (including the new church plant) 
	 •	24 Baptisms in the river
	 •	484 bibles distributed since our last count, which includes new youth age study bibles for the young people in the new 

church.
	 •	The 2 year old triplets received all their much needed supply of medicines, food, formula and diapers.
	 •	Diapers, food and formula provided for Valeria whose mother passed away and  is being raised by her grandmother.
	 •	Aid provided to help care for a small boy named Iker that was in much need of support.
	 •	2 special needs children are overjoyed with the items they have received that has help to improve their quality of life.
	 •	Food, clothing, and basic needs are continuing to be provided for a man in the village who lost his home to flooding due to 

Hurricanes that passed through Honduras
	 •	Diane, who is a dear friend who wrote a book about the inspirational story of her life, and has dedicated all the sales of that 

book to help with some of the funds needed to run the High School.
	 •	1,912 families were provided with food bags which amounted to roughly 15,000 people who have been fed during the pan-

demic crisis. There have been many inspirational stories derived from this particular project.
	 •	Financial aid provided for an elderly lady to purchase her necessary medicines due to the economic crisis the pandemic has 

caused.
	 •	Our Honduran friends who share our vision and help us to continue the ministry during our absence.  
	 •	The annual Pheasant Shoot and Dove Shoot held at Hartland Farms in Hartwell, Georgia was a huge success!
	 •	Praising God for His miracles and perfect timing! Larry’s main artery to his heart was 99.5% blocked and a stent was inserted 

that saved his life!
	 •	The 2021 annual Christmas Project that helped to supply items needed for the schools and surrounding areas of the commu-

nity during a difficult year.
	 •	$20,605 raised of the $94,000 needed to help with construction of a new mission house that will help secure the future foun-

dation for the ministry.
	 •	We continue to praise God for all of you who support this ministry with all your love, prayers and financial support! You all 

have such a huge impact on the lives of those in need! May God bless you all!
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CHRISTMAS PROJECT 
Once again we would like to ask you to prayerfully consider how you may help with this year’s “Honduras Christmas Project”. 
The proceeds will be used to bless the classrooms in the schools with their much needed supplies for the 2022 school year that 
typically begins in February. We are praying in anticipation of the schools being able to open safely in 2022. Due to the pandemic, 
we will now be also helping to provide the necessary bio-safety supplies, along with the normal school supplies. We praise the 
Lord for the many doors of opportunity to share the love and hope of Jesus Christ that this project has opened. Any and all dona-
tions are greatly appreciated! Please be sure to note on the enclosed envelope or earmark your check that your donation is for 
“The Honduras Christmas Project”. We know that God is preparing for a great harvest of salvations in Honduras. The pandemic 
has caused so much devastation in the country, but God is still on the throne as His ministry continues to always move forward 
in helping to meet needs both physically and spiritually even through the most difficult times.

 Please continue to pray for us as we plan our return soon, and for us to be steadfast in our faith, to love well, and to encourage 
those we will encounter with the hope of Jesus.

May you and your families have a blessed Christmas and a happy and prosperous New Year! 
Serving For His Glory!
Larry and Marsha


